Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
DEI-LY LIGHT

MAY 2025 NEWSLETTER

Dear Gloria Dei family,

For the Easter Season, we'll be looking at the theme: “Navigating Life’s Waters.” All the scripture passages deal
with water, storms, baptism, resurrection appearances - and through it all Jesus guides people through
choppy waters with hope. Invite a friend to join you on Sunday. Now here’s the other pieces of this theme:

e Passports for kids (and everyone) to take notes, get a weekly nautical stamp, doodle... have fun.

e Water Marbling gift. If you didn't pick one up from the Arts Ministry on Easter, there's still a few
available. They are uniquely beautiful with a compass on each one.

e Sailboat in the sanctuary! You won't miss this visual, object lesson and reminder that Jesus is with us,
no matter the water/life conditions. My thanks to Sean Salimian for providing the boat!

e There will be other musical elements that emphasize God's guidance through the waters of life.
Here's a verse from the hymn (Eternal Father Strong to Save) we will surely sing at least once:

Eternal Father, strong to save, whose arm has bound the restless wave, who bade the mighty ocean deep
its own appointed limits keep: oh, hear us when we cry to thee for those in peril on the sea.

Peace,

ol g Walt—

Pastor David R. Mattson

P.S. Thanks to all who worked so tirelessly to make our Holy Week so moving! It takes a community.



MICHELLE LUM

MINISTER OF ART & MUSIC

Sometimes | let myself get so busy with work/life/etc that | miss what God is doing
around me. That happened to me last month in the weeks leading up to Easter! But God
is good, and He brings the right people into our lives at the right moments. In the middle
of a particularly busy day, I ran into a dear friend who shared story after story of how
God was moving in her life. She reminded me that God is always at work, even when I'm
not paying attention.

After our conversation | started thinking about all the ways God was moving around me. Did you know we
had just the right amount of people helping make our art project? And on our final packing day we not only
had enough prints, but we were able to pack them almost in the timeframe we had hoped for! On Easter
morning, one of our handbell ringers got sick and couldn't make it, but other musicians happened to come
early and were able to fill in (and it was a challenging piece!). God is good, and He brings the right people in
at the right time. So a question for you: What is God doing in your life? How can we become more aware of
how God is moving around us?

ART & MUSIC NEWS

Water Marbling Workshop - May 8, 10:30am-12pm in Bankson Hall. Come learn how to water marble! This
is an expanded workshop on the art process we used for our Easter art prints. Sign up at the welcome table.

Art Gathering - May 9, 6:30pm in the sanctuary. Come celebrate our last monthly gathering until the Fall!
We will wrap up our Art & Theology Series with a look at sacraments, and will celebrate our Easter art
project!

Sanctuary Choir - finishes the choral season this month. Our last service until the fall is May 18th. Many
thanks to all our choir members and to our choir librarian Melody Lieber for all their hard work and
beautiful singing!

Handbell Choir - also finishes their choral season this month. May 18th we ring our last piece for the
season, Fount of Every Blessing arranged by Jason W. Krug. Thanks to all our handbell ringers for sharing
these wonderful pieces!

Preschool Choir - wraps up the school year with a fun song, Rain or Pour by Jana Alayra. They sing at the
8:30am service on May 18th. Thanks to Shelli and all the preschool teachers for all their help this year.

Celli a Deux Concert - May 21 at 6pm in the sanctuary. Come out to hear cello duo Paul Hyun and Carolyn
Regula cover a wide variety of music, it will be a fun evening!

Plein Air Painting - May 29 from 10am-12pm. Join the art ministry as we do another plein air (outdoors)
painting day! Supplies provided, though you are welcome to also bring your own. Location TBA, check the

welcome table/announcements for more details as we get closer.

Interested in joining the art ministry, email newsletter or a choir? Email michellelum@mygloriadei.org
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DEACON DANEEN PYSZ

GLORIA DEI SPIRITUAL CARE

Prime Time Seniors, next event is a handbell concert Sunday, May 4 at 5pm at Christ
Lutheran Church in San Clemente. It is a benefit for Family Assistance Ministries (FAM) & a
freewill offering is suggested. Everyone is welcome.

Future suggestions for Prime Time Seniors are bowling, Pageant of the Masters, ax
] throwing, & a day at the races. If you have any suggestions for any other recreational
activities or community outreach programs, please let me know.

As a community outreach program, Gloria Dei began sponsoring Laundry Love service at Sparklean Laundry, San
Juan Capistrano. Thank you to those that volunteered. We served 14 families with a total of 174 loads of laundry!
It is the first Friday of each month from 2pm -5:30pm. Gloria Dei will provide a laundry card that you can swipe,
so folks in need can wash & dry their clothes for FREE. Check the Welcome table for Laundry Love sign-up.
Volunteer for the entire time or part of the time. All are welcome! Questions: contact me at
deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org. | will also be contacting neighboring churches to see if they would like to be
part of this ministry. | am excited for this opportunity for our church to partner with other churches to be God's
hands and do God’s work.

Did you know that Meals on Wheels will deliver meals for anyone who qualifies for this service? Please talk with
me and | can give you details or call Meals on Wheels (MOW) 949-496-1573.

OTHER MINISTRIES:

e C.A.R.E. (Comfort Appreciate Remember Empathize): sending birthday greetings and get well
cards to members.
Flower Power: Making bouquets from Sunday’s altar flowers on Monday to give to shut-ins, etc.
Grief Healing: 13 week ministry to share and heal from our grief. A new session has begun on
Thursdays from 1-2 pm in Knudson Hall. You are welcome to join at any time.

e Eucharistic Ministry - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound,
hospitalized and bringing the Lord's Supper and/or conversations and prayer. If interested in helping
in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414 or, reach out to Deacon Daneen.

THE BIG NEWS

MOTHERS’'S DAY/DAISY A DAY/PETTING ZOO - There will be so much happening on Sunday, May 11, 2025.
Singing “A Daisy a Day” song, passing out daisies, and special refreshments will be served. It is also “Good
Shepherd Sunday” and we will celebrate not only with a petting zoo (between morning services), but also
focus on Psalm 23 and the Good Shepherd.

PACIFICA SYNOD ASSEMBLY - Gloria Dei is honored to host all the delegates from our many congregations
of the Pacifica Synod (Southern CA and Hawaii) on Friday - Saturday, May 16-17. We will need help in many
different ways, but also help with set-up on May 15. (If you can help, please speak with Pastor David.)

BACCALAUREATE SUNDAY - If you have a child or grandchild who is graduating from high school this year,
Gloria Dei will have special prayers and a blessing for them on Sunday, June 8 at the morning services. Let
the office know and we will have a special gift for them.
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR

F E LLOWS H I P/F RI E N DS H I P(Congregation-wide Social and

Friendship Events)
| If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at
fellowship@mygloriadei.org.

YOUNG ADULTS (20s-30s, no kids) - Beach outing, at Doheny State Beach on Sunday,
74| May 4, 11:30am, after the second service. Invite your friends! Questions, speak with
P\ Lindsey Engel or call the church office.

~ PRIMETIMERS (Seniors) - This is a group of seniors who meet for such things as
fellowship, learning, service, and more. All seniors are welcome! Our next event is May 4: Handbell Concert
at Christ Lutheran Church San Clemente at 5pm. It is a benefit for Family Assistance Ministries (FAM) & a
freewill offering is suggested. Everyone is welcome.

WOMEN'S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am in the conference room.
The next board meeting is May 10.

e Women's Upcoming Events:

o Fall Bunco (September 5, 6pm)
o Women's Fall Retreat (October 3-5, 2025)
o  Women'’s Christmas Event (December 13, 2pm)

GOOD SHEPHERD SUNDAY - May 11th - We will have a petting zoo in the
parking lot between services from 9:30am-10am. Come join us to visit and pet
all the animals!

YOUNG FAMILIES WITH KIDS - Will meet up for a beach play at Dana Cove
Park/Baby Beach on May 18 at 11:30am. Invite friends to join the group!
Questions, speak with Kristina Mayfield or call the church office.

Upcoming Events: June (date tbd) - picnic at the park.

CHURCH CAMPOUT - Annual campout will be held at O'Neill
Regional Park, June 6-8, campers & tents. Come for the weekend or
Saturday for the Horseshoe Tournament, potluck, and worship
service. Sign-up at the Welcome Table.

OTHER FELLOWSHIP EVENTS: MARK YOUR CALENDARS
e Fantasy Football Draft Day (Saturday, August 23)
e 60th Anniversary Celebration of Gloria Dei (Friday, September 19)
e Oktoberfest (Saturday, October 11)
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY

SUNDAY SCHOOL is offered at the 8:30am and 10am services for children from the ages
of 4 thru 5th grade. Kids leave the Sanctuary after the Children's Message and return at

VBS - “TRUE NORTH - TRUSTING JESUS IN A WILD WORLD" will be
June 16 - 20th from 9am-12pm. It is for Ages 4 years old to 5th grade (Fall 2025). Cost:
$60 for members (additional sibling $50) - $75 for non-members (additional sibling
$65). Military Families are free. Sign-up online at: mygloriadei.org. We are also looking
for teen & adult volunteers. Volunteer sign-up will be on the Welcome Table.

NURSERY is available for babies to preschool age during morning worship services.
The nursery is located in the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator.
Please pick up a pager when signing in with your child. The nursery is open during summer.

PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS

CONFIRMATION CLASSES - Classes for confirmation kids are in Bankson Hall
11:15am - 12:15pm. Upcoming classes: May 4 and 18 (final for 8th graders), with
Confirmation for 8th graders on Sunday on June 1 - Pentecost Sunday! If you would
like your child to get confirmed, please reach out to Pastor David or Paige.

MUFFINS FOR MOM - Sunday, May 11, between services. The Sr. High kids will be
serving muffins in honor of Mother’s Day. Make sure to come by the coffee cart for your muffin.

UPCOMING EVENTS:
June 1 - Confirmation Sunday | June 8 - Graduation Celebration | June 15 - Father's Day Floats

PANCAKES GALORE! Thanks to all the kids who came out to help make pancakes!




SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR

PRESCHOOL

Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!

We have arrived at the final month of the school year. We've seen huge amounts of
growth in all our students and | believe this is due to the hardworking and dedicated
A teachers at Gloria Dei.

We will showcase the preschoolers’ many projects and completed curriculum
materials at our upcoming Open House event on May 7th. Our campus will become
a gallery of photos, 3D projects, group projects and tangible proof of how much each student has
accomplished this school year.

Our PreK students will participate in their Preschool Graduation Ceremony on May 28th; another truly
special event in our program. We look forward to celebrating the PreK graduates this year, as they head off
to Kindergarten in the Fall.

We wish everyone a restful and fun summer!

THANKS

Dear David,

Thank you for speaking with us for our collaborative Design course! We learned a lot about the
responsibilities and struggles of religious leaders and our conversation led to insightful conclusions. If you're
interested, we are presenting our final idea on May 7th and can send you pictures of our posters and 3D
model.

Thanks again,

Agatha, Aditi, Mia, and Arianne

A BIG Thank You to all those that brought and shared their soup for Soup/Supper Wednesdays during Lent!

Thanks to Paige Gulck & Gloria Dei Youth for providing the
congregation with a delicious pancake breakfast on Palm Sunday!
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GROWING TOGETHER!

(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.)

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN'S STUDY - For all interested women, evening study offered on the 2nd & 4th
Tuesday monthly at 6:30pm, social time & 7pm - 8pm, study time. They are studying The Women of the Bible
by Shannon Bream. They will meet on May 13 & 27 at Ann St. Martin’s home. For more information, contact
the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

WOMEN’'S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday, 10am (September - May) - Gloria Dei women (and
friends) meet in Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or another staff person. All women are invited to
join in!

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The
group meets in Knudson Hall & next meeting is May 19. They are reading James by Percival Everett. If
interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at 949-493-3414.

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY - Saturday, May 10 at 8:30am. Pastor David and others lead this study,
held on the 2nd Saturday each month, September - May. Men volunteer to bring food (Let Pastor David
know if you would like to help out.) All men are welcome.

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the last Tuesday of the month, 7pm at members' homes. Their next meeting is
on May 27 at 6pm & the book for May is The Lower River by Paul Theroux. The meeting will be held at Dan
Smith’s home. For information, contact the office.

G.I.LF.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY led by David & Susan Warneke, typically on the first
Monday each month, 6:30pm, conference room. On May 5, studying Life Lessons from 1 & 2 Timothy & Titus
by Max Lucado. To join, call the office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

G.I.LF.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY led by Deacon Daneen & Dennis Pysz is held on the
first & third Tuesday/month, 10am, Knudson Hall. The next meetings are Tuesday, May 13 & 27. The Gospel
of John with the supplement, "John: Jesus-the-Word, The Messiah, The Son of God.” All are welcome!
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DEI-LY SERVICE

(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving,
serving “the least of these”, etc.)

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - People of all ages are invited to join in - The
first Saturday of the month, 9am, Knudson Hall. Next meeting - May 3. They
are in need of experienced knitters to help with this wonderful ministry. If
you know of someone in need of a shawl or would like more information,
call Peggy Johnson.

SERRA’'S PANTRY - Volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano provides
food to those in need. Gloria Dei members serve at Serra’s Pantry every
third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round. May 17 is the next
volunteer opportunity. Please join in to help with this important outreach.

THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants &
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.

SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - All-volunteer, nonprofit organization whose mission is to assist adults
to acquire English language skills. Knudson Hall on Mondays, 10am - 12pm. Interested in volunteering, contact
For information, email Sharon Miller at esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org.

LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY -
2025 visitation dates at the Orphanage are:

e June 28, 2025
e September 27, 2025
e December 6, 2025

Team Los Angelitos,

We did it! Gloria Dei raised the money to get much
needed dental work for three of the children at the Los
Angelitos Orphanage. The work will be done by a dentist
in Tijuana who charges a
special low rate for the
Orphanage. Thank you to
all members of Gloria Dei. Your generosity is a part of our mission.

Our next trip to Los Angelitos Orphanage in Tijuana is June 28, 2025. We can't
wait to see the children on our next trip, especially the ones with their new
dental work and smiles. Stay tuned for the signup sheet at church beginning
in May. All are welcome. In the meantime, if you are interested in donating
new items for the children, please let Eric Houser know and/or contact the
church office. Thanks all!
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DEI-LY DETAILS

ATTENDANCE (In-Person/Livestream)
4/6: 337 4/13: 339 4/20: 975 4/27: TBD

“SIMPLY GIVING"” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving on our website (mygloriadei.org), which allows you to
make donations on a scheduled, automatic basis. You can also make “one-time” special donations
electronically. Choose to donate from your checking account or by using your credit card, etc. Applications
are available at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or

gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - Download the app on your phone and make your donation to
@GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the altar). Add where you
want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH ZELLE - gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. We have added ZELLE as another
secure giving option at Gloria Dei.

TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you want to give
to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a return text.

SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts of
over $10,000. Thanks to these eleven families. If you would like to be a part of this fund (which goes to
reducing our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about details.

GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More people are requesting information about the Endowment Fund.
Call the office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website: www.mygloriadei.org/donate.
There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you considered putting Gloria Dei in your
will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please consider doing so.

THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden.
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 60 niches and 4
memorial plagues have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium.
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DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH

“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs...”

HEALING - Nancy Marcello, David Ross, Blaine Johnson, Mary Lou Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen Layritz,
Christina Simpson, Sue Swenson, Frances McFarland, John Knudson, Erika Mills, John Engel, Mark Lopez &
Debbie Billingsley.

PRAYERS OF COMFORT for Joyce Jensen’s family & friends as they mourn her passing. Prayers of comfort
are also needed for Kathy Evans & family as they mourn the passing of her husband, Jack. We also pray for
Carol Kolesar & her family, including Jennifer & Kurt Olmstead, as they mourn Dick Kolesar’s passing.

PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and
justice in the Middle East and Ukraine. We also pray for courage, patience, safety & peace for those affected
by the California wildfires.

FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace.
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414.

DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (April - May 2025), is available for pick up at the Welcome Table
on Sunday or at the church office. We also have copies in large print. Please call or email the church office
949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org if you would like to receive it another way.

DEI-LY DUTIES

MAY 2025 VOLUNTEERS

Time & Talent assignments for February - July 2025 were distributed on January 9,
based on the form you filled out in Fall 2024. They were distributed via email for
most & traditional mail for those without email access. If you have questions, call
4] Carol Weinhardt at the office: 949-493-3414.

=4l For other time & talent opportunities that don't happen weekly, we will reach out
Bl to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table.

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629 Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org

Church Office: (949) 493-3414; Fax: (949) 493-6479; | Minister of Art and Music Michelle Lum
michellelum@mygloriadei.org

m: (949)_493__341 4 x209 Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas preschool@mygloriadei.org
Website: mygloriadei.org; Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org gloriadei@mygloriadei.org

Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint | Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadel.org
Congregational Life Director Susie Boland

f ) o

Deacon Daneen Pysz deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org
Pianist/Organist Micaela Lum pianist@mygloriadei.org
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